
Wiltshire Council  
 
Section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984  
 
Temporary Closure of: Footpath 55 (Part), St Paul Malmesbury Without (Ref: TTRO 
10347)  
 
Notice is hereby given that the Wiltshire Council has made an Order to close temporarily to 
all users:  
 
Footpath 55 (Part), St Paul Malmesbury Without; from its junction with Grange Lane for a 
distance of approximately 100m in a westerly direction. 
 
To enable: temporary construction compound to provide storage and welfare facilities for 
essential works at Rodbourne Water Treatment Centre (WTC) to the north to resolve historic 
issues with turbidity which have resulted in water supply outages. 

Alternative route: via diversion as sign posted and vice versa. 
 
The closure and diversion route will be clearly indicated by traffic signs.  
 
This Order will come into operation on 02 June 2025 and it is anticipated that the closure will 
be required until 02 December 2025. Access will be maintained where possible although 
delays are likely due to the nature of the works. The Order will have a maximum duration of 
6 months.  
 
For further information please contact Mike Boylin (Site Manager) on 0345 6004600 or 
Stephen Leonard, Countryside Access Office on 07771 721255 or Wiltshire Council on 0300 
456 0100. 

Highways Assets and Commissioning, County Hall, Bythesea Road, Trowbridge BA14 
8JN 
 
29 May 2025 


